ASSOC

ASSOCIATION for CONTINUING EDUCATION

at Case Western Reserve University

ACENEWS

For The Inquisitive Mind

Vol XXXII, No. 1 • Fall 2020

YOU ARE INVITED TO THE ACE ANNUAL MEETING ON FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 1-3 PM ON ZOOM



Chris Ronayne

Dear ACE Members, this is a historic event as it is the first ever annual meeting conducted on Zoom. We have an exciting program for you as well as important organizational business to conduct, such as approving the new slate of new officers and discussing updates on ACE activities for the upcoming membership year with COVID 19 in mind. Please join us.

ACE Annual Meeting

Friday, September 25, 2020 - 1:00 to 3:00 pm on Zoom Guest Speaker: Chris Ronayne, President of University Circle Inc. Title of Talk: *The Anchor District as an Urban Catalyst*

Chris Ronayne is President of University Circle Inc. (UCI), a nonprofit community service corporation responsible for world-class innovation in education, health, and arts organizations. He was born in Chicago and attended Bay High School in Bay Village. He has a B.A. from

Miami University School of Business Administration, and an M.A. in urban design and development from Cleveland State University. As President of UCI, Chris facilitates, supports, and leads institutional,

As President of UCI, Chris facilitates, supports, and leads institutional, commercial, and residential development in University Circle. From residential high rises to small and mid-scale urban infill projects, dense urban development promotes walkability and transit ridership, and also gives form to the neighborhood. He was named to Crain's Cleveland Business 40 under 40, and is the recipient of both the Dean's Distinguished Alumni award for CSU's College of Urban Affairs and the Ohio American Institute of Architects award for the Cleveland Waterfront District Plan. He was named 2018 Power 100: Leaders of Northeast Ohio, and also named 2019 Power 100: Top 30 Leaders of Northeast Ohio, by Cleveland Magazine.

How to register for the ACE Fall 2020 Annual Meeting: Call the ACE office at (216) 368-2090/1. An email will be sent to you with the Zoom link prior to the Annual Meeting.

Cost: Members - No Cost; Non-Members - \$10

ACE MEMBERSHIP DRIVE FOR 2020-2021

The ACE Membership Committee reaches out to all current and past members to renew your dues for the upcoming membership year. The membership year runs from September 1 – August 31, and we depend on you for support in maintaining our programs and activities throughout the year. Many good programs are coming up even though some will be by remote learning. We plan to return to regular programming as soon as possible. The current year's membership includes The Grazella Shepherd Lecture Day on October 12th and Book Discussion Day and the Annual Book Sale in the Spring.

To join or renew your membership, please complete and send in the membership form below in the attached envelope or call the ACE office at (212) 368-2090/2091. Dues for the upcoming membership year are \$30 (Patrons - \$50), payable by check. ACE is a 501 $\ensuremath{\mathbb{Q}}$ (3) organization and dues are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. You may also join by visiting our website at ACESITE.ORG. We welcome volunteers to take part in any of our committees or activities. Remember, membership also means discounts for ACE activities!

Linda Macklin

ACE MEMBERSHIP FORM				
NAME				
ADDRESS				
PHONE				
EMAIL				
_	Dues (Member \$30)	(Patron \$50)	Donation	
		is form with your check to:		

Association for Continuing Education
Case Western Reserve University
Thwing Hall, Suite 153
10900 Euclid Avenue, Cleveland, OH 44106-7116

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE



Dear ACE Members:

All of us are now coping with the changes in our lives due to the Covid-19 pandemic. The need for social distancing has already affected several of our programs: the cancellation of the Acclaimed Authors luncheons, the spring tour of Holden Arboretum, the Shaw Festival trip, and the postponement of the ACE Annual Meeting. However, the Executive Board of ACE has been

meeting this summer via zoom to address our new circumstances. Lorraine Nelson suggested we contact Brian Amkraut and he has made it possible for us to use the Siegal/CWRU platform for large online meetings. Therefore, we will be having our Annual Meeting on September 25th, with Chris Ronayne, President of University Circle Inc. as our speaker. Thanks to Joellen DeOreo and Mary Ann Conn-Brody for making these arrangements.

There will also be an important business meeting when we will vote on changes to our bylaws and a new slate of officers. Thanks to Pat Collins and the ACE editorial team for bringing us this issue of the ACE Newsletter despite the difficulties of our present situation. Also, Lecture Day will be held on Oct. 12th. Wyatt Newman, Professor of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science, CWRU, and Sharona Hoffman, CWRU Law School, will be speaking on our topic, "Artificial Intelligence: Promises and Perils". Thanks to Kathy Manos, her committee, and especially Spencer Neth for contacting our speakers. We will be enjoying these events from our own homes, but there will be an on-line question and answer session after the talks, so you will be able to actively participate. Everyone is welcome; registration details will follow. Donations to the Book Sale continue to arrive at the warehouse. Sandy and Gregg Melzer have worked through the summer along with a skeleton crew to prepare for our spring sale. Thanks to all the volunteers who have been working at the warehouse, with masks and maintaining proper distancing. The Book Sale is our main source of income, used to support our events and contributions to the Siegal/ ACE office and Off-Campus Studies. Finally, I invite everyone to visit our new website at acesite.org. We will continue to update events and registration information. In the meantime, you can meet some of our volunteers, read about our history and programs. Please remember to renew your membership, or become a member. We need your support more than ever since we were unable to have our annual Book Sale. We hope that you will continue your participation in ACE events online, until it is safe for us to meet in person again.

Bobbie Farrell

About ACE News

ACE News is published by
The Association for Continuing Education
at Case Western Reserve University,
Affiliated with Laura & Alvin Siegal Lifelong Learning Program,
10900 Euclid Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44106-7116,
Cleveland, OH 44106-7116
Telephone: (216) 368-2090

www.acesite.org

President: Bobbie Farrell Editor: Pat Collins; Editorial Team:

Margorie Kitchell, Jim Lane, Kathy O'Neil, Diana Vargo

NEWS AND NOTES



CHECK OUT THE NEW IMPROVED ACE WEBSITE

ACE has a new improved website thanks to Christina Maggiora, a gifted web designer and a graduate of the Cleveland Institute of Art. We are grateful to Christina for creating our new logo that reflects our mission of continuing adult education. Please visit acesite.org where you will meet some of our volunteers, see photos of events, get information about upcoming events, and learn about opportunities to volunteer. A photographer, Victoria Stanbridge, was also engaged to take photos of our members and activities to post on the website. We will be posting all activities and information on registration and membership on the website on an ongoing basis, so we hope you visit it often.

Please check out the new and improved website at:

ACESITE.ORG

Pat Collins

SHAW TRIP CANCELLED BECAUSE OF COVID

ACE members were disappointed this year because the annual trip to the Shaw Festival at Niagara-on-the-Lake, planned for August 2020, was cancelled. The borders between Canada and the US closed because of the COVID 19 pandemic and it is uncertain when they will open. As a consequence, the chartered buses for the trip had to be cancelled as well. We hope that the Shaw Festival trip can be rescheduled for the Summer 2021, and ACE members can look forward to this in the coming year.

Veronica Dever



ACE Executive Board

President — Bobbie Farrell

Vice-President — Spencer Neth

Treasurer — David Dawson

Assistant Treasurer — Gregg Melzer

Corresponding Secretary — Pat Ashton

Recording Secretary — Nan Gisser

LECTURE DAY 2020 ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE: PROMISES AND PERILS

Lecture Day this year will be quite different from past years. In accordance with the Pandemic Regulations, it will be on a remote format through Zoom. It will be sponsored by ACE and presented on Monday, October 12, 2020, at 1:00 PM.

The topic will be "Artificial Intelligence: Promises and Perils", with two expert speakers on the subject. Artificial intelligence, a broad topic, is defined in computer science as intelligence demonstrated by machines, unlike natural intelligence displayed by humans and animals. Our speakers will cover some of the areas where artificial intelligence is being used or foreseen and present the benefits as well as some of the detriments and ethical issues that arise.



Dr. Wyatt Newman



Sharona Hoffman

The first speaker is **Dr. Wyatt Newman**, Professor in the Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science at the CWRU School of Engineering. Dr. Newman has research interests in mechatronics, high speed robot design and exploration of various aspects of autonomous machines.

Our second speaker, **Sharona Hoffman**, Edgar A. Hahn Professor of Law, CWRU School of Law, Professor of Bioethics, and Co-Director of the Law School's Law-Medicine Center, will discuss the ethical aspects of the topic and its consequences.

Our moderator will be **Spencer Neth**, Professor Emeritus, CWRU School of Law. He was also the IBM and Law Fellow at Stanford University in 1980 and was founder and chair of the Computers and Law Section of the Association of American Law Schools. For more information on **Spencer Neth**, please see page 6, ACE News.

Lecture Day will be free for ACE members and \$10.00 for non-members. In order to register one must use the ACE website (acesite.org) or call 216-368-2090/91 to get the link for the program on Zoom.

Here are some questions that the speakers may or may not focus on during the Lecture Day program. The audience will be encouraged to ask their own questions during the Q and A following the presentations.

- 1. How does AI benefit humanity? What dangers are posed by AI?
- 2. If machines replace human labor how do we apportion profit and wealth? What do the unemployed do?
- 3. What are the ethical and legal issues surrounding AI?

We hope to have a successful Lecture Day and add to the enlightenment of our audience in the midst of this challenging time.

Kathy Manos

READING LIST FOR LECTURE DAY

- 1. Callum Chace: Surviving AI: The Promise and Peril of Artificial Intelligence, 2nd ed. and, The Economic Singularity: Artificial Intelligence and the Death of Capitalism, 2nd ed.
- 2. Daniel Suskind: World Without Work
- 3. Nick Bostrom: Superintelligence: Paths, Dangers, Strategies

Fiction

- 1. Capek, Karel: RUR, A play
- 2. McEwan, Ian: MACHINES LIKE ME

MACHINES LIKE ME

by Ian McEwan

Because it is so pertinent to our Lecture Day 2020 topic, we are repeating the book review that was published in the Spring 2020 ACE Newsletter.

Award-winning British author Ian McEwan brings *Machines Like Me* to life in an alternative 1980s London. England has lost the Falkland Islands war and Alan Turin (famous Mathematician often called the father of modern computers) is alive and well and successfully working in the field of artificial intelligence.

Charlie, the narrator, has just purchased one of the newest synthetic humans build by Turin. Twelve of the first built were called Adam and thirteen were called Eve. Charlie, along with his neighbor and love interest, Miranda, work to assemble the new purchase. They are taken aback by Adam's curiosity, forthrightness and morality.

Machines Like Me is a powerful story that brings forth questions: What does it mean to be human? What makes relationships human? How do secrets affect our personal relations, and what rights do Charlie and Miranda owe to Adam – those one might afford to any human being?

This elegantly constructed story is smart and compelling to read, especially as Adam's deep moral virtues put him at odds with Charlie and Miranda's profound secrets, hubris, and final betrayal.

Kathy DeJohn

LECTURE DAY AT A GLANCE

What? Artificial Intelligence: Promises and Perils

When? Monday, October 12, 2020

1:00 PM - 3 PM

Where? Zoom Meeting

Who? Dr. Wyatt Newman, Professor, CWRU

Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science, CWRU School of

Engineering

Sharona Hoffman, Edgar A. Hahn Professor

of Law and Professor of Bioethics.

CWRU School of Law

Moderator: Spencer Neth,

Professor Emeritus, CWRU School of Law

THE GRAZELLA SHEPHERD LECTURE DAY

Fall Lecture Day has been named in honor of Grazella Shepherd, who was the creative genius behind a unique educational lecture series that began in 1939. At that time, she was head of the General Education Division of Cleveland College.

ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE: PROMISES AND PERILS

Monday, October 12, 2020

Location: Zoom (Remote Learning) Time: 1:00 – 3:00 PM

ACE Members: No charge (prior registration required) Non-Members: \$10 (payable with registration)

Speakers:

Dr. Wyatt Newman,

Professor, Electrical Engineering and Computer Science Case Western Reserve University (CWRU) School of Engineering

Sharona Hoffman,

Edgar A. Hahn Professor of Law,
Professor of Bioethics and Co-Director of the Law-Medicine Center, CWRU School of Law

Spencer Neth,

Professor Emeritus, CWRU School of Law

Reservation Deadline: Friday, October 9, 2020 - Reservations required

LECTURE DAY RESERVATION FORM

Make checks payable to ACE (Association for Continuing Education)
MUST REGISTER TO OBTAIN ZOOM LINK, WHICH WILL BE SENT TO REGISTRANTS BY EMAIL

Name	
	City
ACE Membership Status: Member:	
(Check which status applies)	_ Non Memoer

Checks are payable to ACE and should be sent to:

Association for Continuing Education. Thwing Hall, Suite 153, CWRU, 10900 Euclid Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44106-7116

MESSAGE FROM THE SIEGAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dear ACE members,

I was just re-reading the last message I had sent in a newsletter and, of course, the world has changed so dramatically and unpredictably since those simpler days six months ago. So my first words are to wish all of our ACE friends and their families



not only good health and wellbeing, but continued patience and perseverance as we all do our best to get through these challenging times. I do hope that I will see many of you live and in person sometime soon, but I do anticipate that we will remain "seeing" one another over computer screens for at least the rest of 2020.

I think most of you are aware that the Siegal Lifelong Learning Program took steps quite quickly to move as many of our programs onto a remote learning environment. I am pleased to say that most of our learners and by now most of our instructors have at least tried, and often succeeded, in navigating the challenges of learning via Zoom. I know that the platform has allowed many of our learning communities to remain connected to one another and at least permitted us to continue the type of interactive learning experience that so many of us prefer. So even though even more of our time is spent "on screen" these days, we feel strongly about offering live instruction that often replicates the intimate learning environment that so many of you enjoy.

As we prepare for the coming fall season we have done our best to expand the volume of programming - the breadth of areas we cover as well as the number of lectures and classes - to help fill many of the gaps in our learning and leisure time the Pandemic has created. One of the interesting "silver linings" of our current circumstances is our ability to leverage our virtual platform to expand the geographical reach of our program, with respect to both learners and instructors. So we can take advantage of the many highly qualified faculty out there able to connect on Zoom from various corners of the globe.

We are pleased that ACE continues to work with Siegal in this new environment, and I know that some of the ACE signature events, such as Lecture Day, will be offered over zoom, and we are really glad that ACE continues to directly support some of our courses (what we had called Off Campus Studies) that are now accessible through zoom as well. And almost all of the programs that we had been offering face to face in the past few years - whether Senior Scholars or the Origins Science Scholars series - will be fully accessible through our remote learning platform.

As committed as we are to continue offering our full slate of programs, our success merely reflects the dedication of our learning community, especially our partners in the Association for Continuing Education. Your engagement remains a critical element of our program's ability to fulfill its mission of connecting the university with our adult learning community in Northeast Ohio, especially during these challenging days. Thanks so much for your partnership!

Brian Amkraut, PhD

ACE EDUCATION COMMITTEE CONTINUES WORK IN SPITE OF COVID

Off-campus studies, the primary responsibility of the ACE Education Committee, has undergone some major changes because of the COVID-19 pandemic. First, we are unable to offer face-to-face classes. All in-person classes in the Spring and Fall 2020 are cancelled.

Fortunately, we are still able to offer classes on Zoom under the auspices of the CWRU Remote Learning technology. Many of the things that set Off-Campus Studies apart have not changed. The classes focus on discussions, not lectures, and participants are still encouraged to offer their ideas and questions. Class coordinators can even speak to Lorraine Nelson to ask about scheduling a class at a time when their in-person classes would have been meeting. Many of our best instructors are offering classes through this remote learning format.

ACE continues to support our instructors through a system of small honoraria. Classes vary in length from 4 weeks to 8 weeks. This is a change to the Off-Campus Studies format that has been recommended by the Education Committee even before the pandemic. Finally, since all classes are remote and on Zoom, the problem of driving long distances to distant learning sites is eliminated.

We encourage everyone to check out these Zoom classes through CWRU Learning until we are able to meet again in person. You can register by calling the office (212-368-2090/91) or going online at Case.edu/lifelonglearning.

Joanne Mortimer

COURSES OFFERED BY SIEGAL LIFELONG LEARNING PROGRAM OF INTEREST TO ACE MEMBERS

Although we did not produce the traditional fall catalog, upcoming courses offered by familiar instructors can be found on the Siegal Lifelong Learning Program website (case.edu/lifelonglearning) – here are a few:

Earl Leiken - "Crisis and Conflict in American History"

Barbara Greenberg - "Eight Accidental Presidents"

Joe Konen - "The Better Half: On the Genetic Superiority of Women"

Pat Moore – "The Plague, the Renaissance and the Rediscovery of Antiquity"

Paula Kalamaras - "Fairy Tales, Legends and More"

Lorraine Nelson



SPOTLIGHT ON JOE KONEN, OFF-CAMPUS EDUCATOR

This is the first in a new series spotlighting our off-campus educators. Our teachers/discussion leaders will be profiled and their past and upcoming courses will be featured in each issue of our newsletter.

Our initial instructor is Joe Konen

What do Native Americans, Israel, genetics, religious practices in India, and moral judgement all have in common? They have been the focus of Lifelong Learning classes taught by soft-spoken, but deepthinking Joe Konen. "I suppose my interests are eclectic" stated Joe. A former high school biology teacher who received his Master of Science degree from the University of Notre Dame, Joe taught mainly at Borromeo Seminary. He has also been an instructor at John Carroll University, Ursuline College and Cuyahoga Community College. For fifteen years he toured the state doing community education and organization within the OSU Extension Program.

With retirement coming, Joe became aware of the Siegal offerings and attended one led by Joseph Jacoby. Impressed by the engagement Konen observed and the high level of discussion achieved, he jumped at the opportunity to become a Lifelong Learning instructor when invited by a friend. Twelve years later, Joe has become a frequent contributor to program offerings.

Joe Konen has the training of a biologist, with a specialty in genetics. He has channeled this passion into three or four classes focusing on genetics topics. But he is also deeply interested in issues of religion, justice, and equity. These strands coalesced in his recently completed online course – A Nation's Original Sin --enabling him to address the removal of Ohio's Indian tribes, the disasters of the Cherokee Trail of Tears and the long journey of the Navaho to their new "home".

According to Konen, "It's the book that makes the course." The book "has to be accessible to the audience" as well as "lend itself to discussion". These statements encompass his philosophy of Off-

Campus Studies. Examples of this philosophy are demonstrated in the choice of books for past classes:

- My Promised Land, a personal, narrative history of Israel written by Ari Shavit, columnist for the newspaper Haaretz and a TV commentator
- Jonathan Haidt's The Righteous Mind, an assessment of moral judgments which divide liberals, conservatives and libertarians, and
- Nine Lives by William Dalrymple, highlighting how people utilize religion in India to reconcile tradition with modernity.

All of Joe's book choices engage, embrace personal experience and insight, raise questions of identity, and often, the judgment and treatment of others. Utilizing them, Joe masterfully guides his students into sharing their thoughts and feelings in an inclusive manner.

Though once a Catholic priest, Konen is now married to clinical social worker Paula and they live on the near west side of Cleveland. Perhaps she inspired Joe's next class, another with a genetics focus. Using the publication **The Better Half**, Joe will explore the proposition that women are superior to men because they carry a double X chromosome.

Intrigued? Why not sign up for Joe Konen's new course online offering and test out this hypothesis.

Jim Lane

SPOTLIGHT ON ACE BOARD MEMBER: MEET SPENCER NETH



Spencer Neth

On a recent Sunday morning, Spencer Neth and I sat on the patio of his Cleveland Heights home – six feet apart and wearing masks. Readers can tell this meeting was taking place during the worldwide COVID 19 pandemic.

It was wonderful to see Spencer again, as lately we had not said hello at the ACE Board meeting, Senior Scholars, Lecture Day or Book Discussion Day. Spencer and

his wife Marjorie Kitchell have been active ACE members for many years, and recently Spencer has served a number of years on the ACE Board as Vice President.

Spencer was born and raised in Piqua, Ohio. After attending Miami University, he graduated with a J.D. From Harvard Law School, and two years later followed that up with a LLM. During his student years his talents led to many opportunities to speak and to teach, and he was subsequently invited into Harvard University's sought-after teaching fellowship program.

After another learning experience practicing law for a few years in a medium-sized Boston law firm, his teaching credentials led to his joining the faculty at Case Western Reserve University's Law School in 1970, teaching Contracts and courses in commercial law, products liability, and dispute resolution. Early on, he was partly responsible for CWRU's pioneering installation of LEXUS NEXUS, and for incorporating computerized research into the curriculum, after having attended Stanford University as an IBM Law and Computer Fellow. Spencer admitted that he has enjoyed a vast variety of learning experiences: he always like learning new things and following avenues that reflected his many interests.

Back in his high school days, Spencer was captain of his football team. To this day, he enjoys watching the sport, and although he no longer plays football, he is an avid tennis player. He is often asked to contribute his expertise to important boards, including the Cleveland Playhouse and the ACLU. He and Marjorie are world travelers and have taken Viking River Cruises to China, Cambodia, and Viet Nam.

Spencer is a wonderful person to know. When you talk to him about anything, whether trivial or important, you know he is giving you his full attention because he is interested in any and every topic you bring up. Meet Spencer in person one day and you will know what I mean.

Diana Vargo

THE BOOK SALE NEEDS YOU!



Do you love books? Do you look forward to the ACE book sale every year, both to replenish your library and to donate those books you love and want to share? Yes, we were disappointed that this year, because of the COVID 19 pandemic, we were not able to hold the ACE Annual Book Sale. However, we are hopeful that in 2021, we will have a vaccine and treatments for COVID 19 and will be able to hold the annual book sale again!

In the meantime, our volunteers are busy receiving book donations and organizing them in preparation for the NEXT annual book sale, projected for June 2021. We need both volunteers for the warehouse work as well as donations from you for the eagerly anticipated next book sale. Our main goal at the warehouse is to get the warehouse organized: it holds the books for the Book Sale, organized. When Case Western Reserve University (CWRU) closed down because of the COVID 19 pandemic, ACE had no time to clear up our work and donation areas. A number of warehouse volunteers have been coming in to organize their departments. We are also working on rough sorting the donations to give us more storage room.

We started accepting donations on Tuesdays from 9 AM to 1 PM on July 7, 2020, and are continuing on that schedule until further notice. With the COVID 19 pandemic, our supply of donations has become very fragile. We have now missed over three months

of donations and are behind in our book sale targets. While the book sale for 2021 has not yet been scheduled, we hope we will be able to schedule it on the usual dates, the weekend after Memorial Day, 2021.

The cancellation of the 2020 Book Sale was difficult for us. We work all year to be ready for an activity we love. Thanks to the generosity of all of you, we will get the donations and schedule back on track soon. If you have books you wish to donate, please do so. Tell all your friends to donate as well. Your donations are greatly appreciated!

To get to the warehouse with your donations, drive along Cedar Avenue until you reach East 108th Street. Entering this street, you will pass the side of the warehouse on your right. The first street you will reach is Frank Avenue. Turn right and within 50 yards you will see on the right our first large garage door. Pull into the short driveway in front of it and honk your horn. One of our sorters will open the door for you. If you are using GPS, enter 'Lilly Baptist Church" as your destination. This is on the south east corner of East 108th Street and Cedar.

As an alternative, if you want us to pick up donations from you, please call or e-mail Judie Quin, 440-227-3668 (jequin@aol.com) or Lorraine Nelson (lyn@case.edu), 216-368-5145, ACE Siegal Office, 216-368-2090/1. ACE will arrange pick-ups for donations of at least 8 boxes of books or more.

Sandy Meltzer

ACE CELEBRATES THE BOOK SALE WORKERS

The ACE Book Sale has been a highlight of the ACE program year since the inception of our organization. Its success is thanks to the many dedicated volunteers who staff the warehouse, sort books, and organize the sale over a three-day period every year. The pictures here illustrate the scope of this project and the dedication of its volunteer workers.









The Association for Continuing Education

CASE WESTERN RESERVE UNIVERSITY
Thwing Hall, Suite 153
10900 Euclid Avenue
Cleveland, Ohio 44106-7116

Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Cleveland, OH Permit No. 1523

Dated Material



ACE NEWS



DATES TO REMEMBER – FALL 2020

September 25, 2020 ACE Annual Meeting

October 12, 2020
The Grazella Shepherd Lecture Day

The Siegal Fall Courses will start beginning September 2020. Please check the website (case.edu/lifelonglearning) and also your emails for offerings. Two emails are sent out weekly: one on the Jewish Studies Program and the other on upcoming lectures and courses. If you are not receiving these emails, please check your spam folder or call the office at (216) 368-2090/91.

For further information, visit the ACE website at acesite.org.